The Board of Assessors met on Wednesday, July 1, 2015 at 6:00 p.m.  Present were Chairman McCarthy, Member Stetson and Principal Assessor Donahue.  Clerk Smith was not in attendance.
The Board of Assessors reviewed the mail folder.

The Assessors reviewed and signed the warrant in the amount of $531.23.
The Board of Assessors signed the FY15 Encumbrance form for the mapping updates to be completed by Tighe & Bond.
The Board members signed the payroll sheet for the period ending 6/30/2015.
The Assessors signed the monthly list of Motor Vehicle abatements for June 2015.

The Assessors signed the monthly list of Real Estate & Personal Property abatements for June 2015.

The Board members approved the drafted letter to the property owner regarding the Property Tax deferral program.
The Board of Assessors and Principal Assessor Donahue had a discussion regarding his employment contract for the upcoming year.  The Board voted that as of July 1, 2015, to increase the Principal Assessor's hours from 18 hours per week to 24 hours per week at the same rate of pay.  This change in hours was appropriated at the Town Meeting of June 8, 2015.  As of August 1, 2015, the Principal Assessor's new employment contract will take effect and run until June 30, 2016 with a $1.00 hourly wage increase.
The meeting was adjourned at 6:30 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

__________________________

Gerald E. Stetson,

Acting Clerk

